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Congress Extends NFIP for One Week – Until December 7 

The evening before the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) was set to expire on 
November 30, Congress passed H.R. 7187 which extends the NFIP through December 7, 2018.  
Separately, the Senate passed S. 3628 (National Flood Insurance Program Extension Act) which 
would have extended the NFIP for six months (through May 31, 2019) had the House also voted to 
also pass the Senate’s bill.  Informed sources report that a longer-term NFIP reauthorization bill is 
expected to be attached to a federal spending bill that must be passed by December 7 to keep the 
government open.  The law firm will continue to monitor and report on the status of the NFIP 
program. 


